Upwell Affected By Anti-Social Behaviour
Upwell is experiencing a huge increase in the amount of anti-social behaviour reported by residents. Problems include noisy youths causing damage to property, cars being driven dangerously and at high speed through the village, yobbish behaviour, graffiti and vandalism.

The playing field car park was recently partially fenced in order to prevent racing and ‘donuting’ in cars and the children’s play area is cleared of broken bottles, cans and rubbish on a daily basis. The village hall itself has been vandalised on numerous occasions and recently one of the benches on the Church bridge was ripped up and thrown into the river. Residents report increasing incidents of verbal abuse and nuisance from inconsiderate neighbours.

The problem appears to affect the majority of the village and, with limited resources, the Police have told the Parish Council that no more can be done to help unless local residents report each and every instance and incident they come across. Complaints to the local police are already the highest in the area but a higher police presence can only be provided if the number of reported incidents demands it – so if there are to be more police on the beat in the Parish, it’s up to you, the Parishoners to report any problems.
The Police have established a ‘Safer Neighbourhood Team’ at Downham Market Police Station. Safer Neighbourhoods Teams (SNTs) provide communities with a dedicated team of officers who are visible, accessible and known to local people. They work closely with partner agencies (statutory and voluntary) and the local community to tackle the crime and disorder concerns and issues identified within the neighbourhood. 

A Safer Neighbourhoods Team is made up of Police Officers, Police Community Support Officers, Special Constables and other police support, and also includes partner agency staff, such as neighbourhood wardens.

The Police have also told the Council that they will prosecute offenders if there is enough evidence. To this end, the Parish Council is considering the possibility of installing C.C.T.V. around the village hall area. 

The message is simple. If you see it – report it. Only when action is taken and evidence produced can the offenders be prosecuted and, if need be, removed from our streets.
If you have any incidents of anti-social behaviour to report. Please call the Safer Neighbourhood Team at Downham Market Police station on 0845 456 4567.
